

[image: ]
Monday, March 30 – 12:00 p.m. 
Organizational Update
Good afternoon,

Our teams have all been working hard to contain the threat of COVID-19 in our Villages, but also preparing for the eventuality that with increased testing capacity in Ontario, we could receive confirmation of a positive case. 
A resident in Emma’s neighbourhood in The Village of Humber Heights has tested positive, and all infection control protocols are in place. This resident has only shown the mildest of symptoms and has been in isolation since the first sign of symptoms on March 23. She is happy in her suite and is currently supported by one care partner per shift, who is meeting all of her physical and emotional needs while adhering to all infection control protocols. The Village and our infection control specialists are working closely with Public Health Officials to contain any potential spread and track all potential contacts, which we are confident have been minimal.
No changes to our Essential Visitors/Return-to-Work policies or Active Screening Protocols – Temperature Checks will remain in place at all screening for the duration of the pandemic.

Anyone Who Fails Screening is Not Permitted to Enter and We Strongly Recommend Residents in both LTC and our Retirement Homes only leave if it is absolutely necessary.

Important Infection Control Reminder

It is critical that at the first sign of any of these symptoms: Fever over 38.0; cough; shortness of breath, the following steps be put into place immediately:
· Isolation: team members must use PPE to go in and out as per the tables supplied; try to limit the number of people providing care per shift so as few people as possible are potentially exposed; If it’s a secured neighbourhood or Emma’s; try to move to one-on-one support to keep the resident isolated; Disposable dishware
Child Care Update

Further to yesterday’s information on the opening of childcare spaces for healthcare workers, the list of options has expanded. Our team members meet the eligibility to apply. Please see the updated attachment and share widely with your team. For mor information please speak with your leader. 



[bookmark: _GoBack]PPE Updates for Ministry 

We remind you that a spreadsheet was sent yesterday related to daily Ministry updates at the Village level on PPE inventory. These updates will be required daily as an important tracking of these important supplies and our LTC villages will need to send directly to MOHLTC daily. 
Wilfred Schlegel Hope Fund

The WSHF has already received requests for assistance and will review all requests as quickly as possible. We sent communication this morning on behalf of the Core Team further expanding options for leaders to donate up to 10 days of unused vacation time. The willingness of our entire Schlegel Family to support each other through these difficult days is inspiring. Please reach out if you need any clarification on either applying for support or contributing to the Fund. 

Thank you for all you do!
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